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Farewell to Professor Judy Searle 

It is with great regret that I announce that Professor Judy Searle, Board Director, has decided to 

step down from the Gold Coast Hospital and Health Service Board, following an exceptional term 

of service across almost eight years. For six of those years, she was Chair of the Board's Safety, 

Quality and Clinician Engagement (SQCE) Committee, and of course Judy has also served with 

distinction as Deputy Chair of our Board. 

Many of you will have had the pleasure of meeting Judy during that time, and it's an 

understatement to classify her contribution to the Board as of the highest calibre. 

Those who know Judy well may be aware that she has now relocated permanently to Adelaide, 

and was recently appointed by the South Australian Minister for Health to the Northern Adelaide 

Local Health Network (NALHN) as Board Chair. As they say, our loss is their gain, and Directors 

will certainly miss Judy around our Gold Coast Health Board table. 

While Judy's list of achievements while on the Board is long, there are a couple of things I'd like to 

particularly highlight, starting with Judy's relentless focus on patient safety. As Chair of our Board 

SQCE Committee, it was Judy who ensured every meeting started with the clinician voice; 

introducing a 30-minute standing agenda item to hear a Patient Story directly from a clinician (or a 

team of clinicians). Herself an obstetrician/gynaecologist, Judy has diligently ensured every item 

discussed was considered through a lens of patient safety and quality. Under Judy's leadership of 

SQCE, Gold Coast Health's reputation for good safety and quality governance has gone from 

strength to strength. Only recently was our SQCE Committee acknowledged by the Department 

of Health as an exemplar governance committee worthy of emulation across the country. 

Judy has been involved in critically important accreditation processes while at Gold Coast Health, 

most recently in 2022. At the end of that accreditation visit the reviewers were effusive about the 




